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Jacob Gemma

From: Robinson Graham
Sent: 21 September 2018 13:25
To: Vorster David
Subject: FW: TfL and Ola

14 May 2018 in this email exchange describes purpose of meeting on 18 June. 

Graham Robinson 
Interim General Manager 
London Taxi and Private Hire | Transport for London 

Licensing | London Taxi and Private Hire | 230 Blackfriars Rd, Southwark, London, SE1 8PJ 

For up to date news and information regarding London Taxi and Private Hire matters follow us on Twitter 

@TfLTPH

From: Hurwitz Michael  
Sent: 16 May 2018 09:30 
To: Robinson Graham 
Cc: Mayger Debbie (ST) 
Subject: RE: TfL and Ola 

Hi Graham, 

That week’s looking challenging for me, so if I’m not available it would be great of one of my team could come to 
hear the latest. Obviously we can leave the regulatory stuff to you! 

It would probably be Claire or Rikesh from TID; and Debbie will confirm. 

Thanks for thinking of us. 

Michael 

Michael Hurwitz | Director of Transport Innovation | Transport for London 

T:  | M  | E: @tfl.gov.uk 

From: Robinson Graham  
Sent: 14 May 2018 18:56 
To: Hurwitz Michael 
Subject: RE: TfL and Ola 

Hi Michael  

I was looking to propose this is scheduled for W/C 18 June. Would you like to attend and/or someone from 
your team as before?  

Regards 

Graham Robinson 
Interim General Manager 
London Taxi and Private Hire | Transport for London 
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The information contained in this transmission is confidential and may also be legally privileged. It is intended for the 
use of the named recipient(s) only. If you have received it in error, you should not disclose, copy, circulate or in any 
other way use the information contained in this transmission. Such unauthorised use may be unlawful. 

Unless expressly stated, opinions in this e-mail are those of the individual sender and not of the Finsbury Group. We 
believe but do not warrant that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. You must therefore take full 
responsibility for virus checking. The Finsbury Group reserves the right to monitor e-mail communications through its 
networks. 

The Finsbury Group is part of the WPP Group the company and its employees conduct business in accordance with 
the WPP Code of Conduct and Corporate Responsibility Policy. 

These can be found on www.wpp.com or from our offices, 

The Finsbury Group Ltd, Adelphi, 1-11 John Adam Street, London, WC2N 6HT 

(Telephone + ). Registered office as above. Registered in England Reg No. 2956243  
Vat No. 649 516 311. 

 Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail  
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